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From your Minister  

 (On Maternity Leave)   

Dear Friends 

They say that time flies when you are enjoying yourself 

and on that basis, I must be having a ball! It seems like 

no time at all since 

Grace arrived in our lives and yet, as I 

write, she is nearly 7 months old! During 

that time there have been plenty of firsts 

and they just keep on coming. A major 

milestone came mid-January when 

DǊŀŎŜΩǎ ƘƛƎƘŎƘŀƛǊ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ǘŀǎǘŜŘ 

solid food for the first time. {ƻ ŦŀǊ ǎƘŜΩǎ 

had baby rice, porridge, carrots, 

cauliflower, peas, pear, apple, butternut 

squash, sweet potato, strawberry, 

mango, banana and broccoli ς the latter 

is definitely her favourite! Well, when she manages to keep it in her 

mouth, rather than wear it on her face 

{ƘŜΩǎ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ōƛƎΣ ŀ ǿƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ мрLōсƻȊ ŀǘ ƘŜǊ 

last weigh in, and as her head edged ever 

closer to the top of her Moses basket, it 

became clear that there soon would be 

another milestone as Grace made the 

transition into her cot. That happened as of 

17th Feb, and as I write, so far things have 

been fairly restful; well, for Grace at least. 

She is sleeping like a log with the help of 

Ewan the sheep and Eddie the elephant.  
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LǘΩǎ aǳƳƳȅ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǎƭŜŜǇƭŜǎǎ ƴƛƎƘǘǎΣ 
jumping out of bed every few hours to 
make sure that Grace is alright and the 
ōŀōȅ ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊ ƛǎ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎΧ ƛǘΩǎ ǳƴǳǎǳŀƭ ŦƻǊ 
Grace to be so quiet!  Hopefully I will settle 
down soon and Grace will keep up the 
good work of sleeping through the night!  
 

One thing is ŦƻǊ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘƻǳƎƘΣ ƛǘΩǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ dull 

with Grace around! Noisy, messy, fun, 

worrying, tiring and amazingly joyful; but 

never dull! It actually sounds a lot like ministry! What a privilege that I get 

to do them both ς motherhood and ministry ς Ƨǳǎǘ ƴƻǘ ǉǳƛǘŜ ȅŜǘ Χ ǘƘŜ Ƨƻȅǎ 

of teething and crawling await me before then!  

Looking forward to seeing you all soon. Love and blessings,  

Ruth, Steven and Grace  

Editors Note 

 

There has not been any Baptisms or Blessings in the last quarter at Dalmuir 

Barclay, but an invitation has been given by Ruth and Steven to join with 

them at Graceôs baptism at Faifley Church, full details are printed on pages 

20 and 23. 

We ask our Lord Jesus Christ to be in the hearts of all those on the Cradle 

Roll, and guide them in righteousness and let all who care for them know 

that they will forever be in our prayers. 

 

Our Crèche is always available every Sunday during worship and helps to 

guide the children in a happy environment within their Christian 

upbringing. Our Church will always warmly welcome you!  Please join us. 
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Beatitudes for the Elderly 
 

The following words were penned by a Clarice N. Pawsey and found by Diane 

Couper, in papers belonging to her mother after she passed away at the age of 

105 

 

Blessed are they who understand 

My faltering steps and shaking hand. 

 

Blessed who know my ears today 

Must strain to catch the things they say. 

 

Blessed are they who looked away 

When tea was spilled on the cloth that day. 

 

Blessed are they with a cheery smile 

Who stop to chat for a little while? 

 

Blessed are they who never say 

óYouôve told that story twice todayô 

 

Blessed are they who make it known 

That Iôm loved, respected, and not alone. 

 

And blessed are they who ease the days 

Of the journey home, in loving ways 
 

Kindly passed on by Margaret Booth 
 

On reading these words I remembered reading a story called: The Wooden Bowl 
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THE WOODEN BOWL  
 

A frail old man went to live with his son, daughter-in-law, and a four-year old 

grandson. The old manôs hands trembled, his eyesight was blurred, and his step 

faltered. The family ate together nightly at the dinner table. But the elderly 

grandfatherôs shaky hands and failing sight made eating rather difficult. Peas 

rolled off his spoon onto the floor. When he grasped the glass, milk often spilled 

on the tablecloth. The son and his wife became irritated with the mess. óWe must 

do something about grandfatherô said his son. óIôve had enough of his spilled 

milk, noisy eating, and food on the floorô. So the husband and wife set a small 

table in the corner! There, grandfather ate alone while the rest of the family 

enjoyed dinner at the dinner table. Since grandfather had broken a dish or two, 

his food was served in a wooden bowl. Sometimes when the family glanced in 

grandfatherôs direction, he had a tear in his eye as he ate alone. Still, the only 

words the couple had for him were sharp admonitions when he dropped a fork or 

spilled food. The four-year old watched it all in silence. 

One evening before supper, the father noticed his son playing with wood scraps 

on the floor. He asked the child sweetly, ówhat are you making?ô Just as 

sweetly, the boy responded, óOh, Iôm making a little bowl for you and mother 

to eat your food from when I grow upô.  

The four-year-old smiled and went back to work. The words so struck the parents 

that they were speechless. Then tears started to stream down their cheeks, though 

no words were spoken, both knew what must be done. That evening the husband 

took grandfathers hand and gently led him back to the family table. 

 

For the remainder of his days he ate every meal with the family. And for some 

reason, neither husband nor wife seemed to care any longer when a fork was 

dropped, milk spilled, or the tablecloth soiled.  

 

Children are remarkably perceptive. Their eyes ever observe, their ears ever 

listen, and their minds ever process the messages they absorb. 

 

If they see us patiently provide a happy home atmosphere for family members, 

they will imitate that attitude for the rest of their lives. The wise parents realise 

that every day that building blocks are being laid for the childôs future. 

 

Let us all be wise builders and role models. Take care of yourself é. and 

those you love é today, and every day! 
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  David Clark our Locum Minister, shares his thoughts on Parables 

Keep it simple! 

Some of the most telling and vivid messages in the bible are to 

be found in the parables ï the simple stories which Jesus used 

to demonstrate to ordinary folk the kind of love to show and life 

to live in Godôs kingdom.  These stories are almost entirely 

fictional but they contain challenging messages and eternal 

truths. 

The word óparableô is related to the word óparabolaô. A parabola 

is best described as the shape or course taken when something 

e.g. a ball is thrown or tossed from one person to another. A parable is a story 

which is thrown up in the air by its teller and comes down in such a way that the 

listener can catch it. So it needs effort on both sides. It needs someone to throw 

it out there and it needs people to be able to catch it.  Not all will catch it in the 

same way or catch it as well as others (which is the whole point of the Parable 

of the Sower!). 

There is a story told of the famous blind minister, the Rev George Matheson, of 

Innellan near Dunoon, back at the end of the 19th century. He was the author of 

the much-loved hymn óO Love that wilt not let me goô. It was his custom every 

Saturday evening, after he had prepared his Sunday sermon, to try it out in the 

privacy of his home to his old housekeeper who was a decent, honest but rather 

simple soul. If he sensed, in this Saturday night run-through, that she wasnôt 

quite grasping what he was talking about and that his fine sermon was going 

rather over her head, he would stop, repair to the study and work on it afresh 

until he came back with something which kept her attention. 

Of course there is a big difference between ókeeping it simpleô and being 

simplistic. The Christian faith is too often reduced to being simplistic by those 

who see everything in stark black and white terms of right and wrong, good and 

evil. The Christian faith is simple and straightforward at its core ï but at the same 

time it must challenge the intellect, stir the conscience, and comfort, or, where 

necessary, trouble the soul. 

A tall order for the preacher, you might think! Thank goodness for the example 

of the one in whose name we bear! 

Best wishes, 

Rev David W Clark 
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Reflections  

 

Positions of authority in business and commerce bring with them times of stress 

and the same is true of the church. In business you are at least paid for what you 

do but in the church it is voluntary, and so you may find yourself being held 

responsible for all that is happening from week to week. Sometimes it is praise 

but at other times it is criticism, or Why this? Why that?  So who is it in the 

church that has to face up to what is happening?  Well unfortunately the unpaid 

volunteer who cannot win is the Session Clerk, to whom we owe an immense 

gratitude, for all the work that goes in to making things happen that the Kirk  

Session has endorsed, and in Dalmuir Barclay that person is Liz Stewart. Quite 

often you will find Liz thanking everybody for their help and contribution to the 

church but what most people do not know that although Liz is the Session Clerk, 

she is also wearing many other caps, and if not for her, many things that need 

doing, would just drag on. Volunteers in the church do not seek the limelight, and 

sometimes we are quick to criticise and slow to praise, so let us say to Liz óWell 

done good and faithful servantô and I am printing below another item which 

appeared in the January issue of Life and Work which I think sums up the whole 

ethos of volunteers within our churches. 

        
             Chorus 

O for a thousand tongues to sing         Come let us all our voices raise 

A song for people who,          To thank those people here 

Deserve our warm thanks, for all         Whose quiet deeds are perfect praise 

The countless things they do.          Whose dedication clear. 

 

Some cut the grass, some serve the teas 

Some teach our young folks too 

They serve their neighbours and their God         Chorus 

In the small deeds they do. 

 

For every church needs people who 

Step in and play their part 

Who offer time and energy           Chorus 

Who give with all their heart 

 
Supplied to Life and Work by The Very Revd. Dr. James Simpson and sung to the tune Richmond 

 

As we thank them. May God Bless Them 
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SOMETHING FOR THE YOUNG  

(AND YOUNG AT HEART)  

 
As Easter time approaches, we think about God's love for all of us, 
""For God loved the world so much that He gave His one and only 

Son, so that everyone who believes in Him will not perish but have 
bqbok^iėifcb +ė>ėcbtėtbbhpė^dlė^qėqebė`efiaobkĄp$ė^aaobpp)ėA^sfaė

showed us a mirror and asked us to see ourselves as others see us. 
This month for messy church, we made craft mirrors to remind us 
all that God loves us for being ourselves, we are beautifully and 

wonderfully made. 
 

Mirror, mirror on the wall, 
 It doesn't matter if I'm short or tall 

If I have skinny legs or my hips are wide 
It only matters who I am inside 

Blue eyes, brown eyes, hazel or green 
What makes me most beautiful cannot be seen 

When you look at me, don't judge me by my parts 
The most beautiful thing about me is my heart 
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What does it mea n to always feel God's love for us?  The children of the 

Sunday Cafe went to see the film "Trolls" who light up when it's cuddle 

time!  The trolls just want to be happy and the film reminds us that God 

wants us to be happy and feel loved.  

 

 

A little girl once told her mum that she had a very special gift for her.  

The little girl's mum was so excited - what could the gift be?  The little 

girl went into her bedroom and brought down a beautifully wrapped 

present with a huge bow on top.  The mum couldn't wait to open the 

present.  The little girl handed her mum the present, staring intently at 

her face, she knew how special this was.  The gift was so well packaged 

that it took mum a few minutes to open the parcel.  As the last piece of 

wrapping paper hit the floor, the little girl's mum finally removed the top 

of the box and inside the box was.......  NOTHING!  The little girl's mum 

was so confused and a bit disappointed and said to her daughter "I 

thought there was something very special i nside?"  The little girl smiled at 

her mum and said "There is, I blew a kiss into the box for you to keep 

forever".  The mum realised that this was the best present she had ever 

been given.  
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MAKE AN EASTER MOBILE FOR SOMEONE AS A GIFT  

 

Materials:  
a piece of paper... .  

some crayons, paint, markers or pencil crayons.  

scissors, glue ,  string or yarn.  Two straws or sticks .  

 

Instructions  

Fold the crosses in half and glue the back and front together.  Let 

dry.  

Poke a small hole in the top of each cross and tie with yarn or string 

to the mobile you've chosen (straws, sticks or paper towel roll).  

How much do you know about Easter and its traditions? Will 

you do egg - stremely well? Or will you end up scrambled?  

1.  How many days does Len t last for?  

2.  Easter Island belongs to which South American 

 country?  

3.  Pascua is the name for Easter in which language?  

4.  Does Easter fall on the same dates every year?  

5.  What happened to Jesus on Easter Sunday?  
 

Answers to above questions on page no 13 
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Our Children and Family worker, Gillian Graham continues to work 

hard within the church, the local schools and the community at large 

Here again she shares her work with you over the next few pages  

 Children & Family Work  

It is a privilege to be the Children and Family Worker 

as it is one of the most challenging and rewarding jobs 

- in one week I will have worked with toddlers to 

teenagers and worked in four schools.  I feel I have 

learned and grown so much in t he past eight months (not 

in height though unfortunately!)  and have learned that 

children are so unique and what works with one, doesnõt with another. I set 

up bible classes at both Clydemuir and Whitecrook Primaries which are 

great fun and have been on -going since September and the children all seem 

to really enjoy them. I have had so many laughs with the children and could 

write a book on things that have been said to me, but one of the things I 

always love about children is their honesty and I don't know  how many times 

I have had to turn away as the tears are running down my face. Clubs have 

been set up over the school holiday periods and I am extremely grateful to 

the many helpers who support me.  

The nature walks  were very successful and something I wou ld like to 

organise again as they were also an excellent outreach opportunity, families 

often stopped me in the park and asked what we were doing as we were 

having so much fun! Under the leadership of  Bill Kean and help of Anne 

McKellar, we set up a childr enõsõ choir which the children really enjoyed 

before Christmas. We took the choir children to see the film "Sing" which 

they really enjoyed and makes them aware of the church's continued 

interest .  I help the chaplains with Cosy Café twice a week and volun teer 

for a couple of hours with learning support and help the Syrian refugee 

children write/learn English at Clydebank High School which is very 

rewarding and all schools are very welcoming and supportive.  I help 

once a month for a couple of hours at Comm unity Food Share at Radnor 

Park Church.  
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Messy church  is now well established and successful at both parishes, in 

particular with younger children and families with older children. I have 

wonderful helpers at both  churches  who always make it fu n and work so 

hard.  I help with the youth group once a month and set up a mini youth group 

for both parishes and this has been very successful and has so much 

potential. Pamela Simonis is the other leader at the mini  youth group  and I 

think sometimes we h ave more laughs than the children!! I am so aware that 

children want to help and helping in the community is something we will be 

concentrating on with them.  

 Pastoral care for families is on -going and I have become quite well 

acquainted with a few of the parents whose children return to clubs.  I will 

be attending a two day Seasons for Growth training which was something I 

was really interested in as it helps children deal with loss and bereavement 

and am attending a Community of Faith Conference in March for two and a 

half days and I know what you're thinking - will the family starve without 

me?!!!  Mmmm.......... 

I really enjoy coming to the two churches and have met so many lovely 

people. One of the highlights of working for a joint linkage was getting 

cuddles from two lots of folks on Christmas Day!  I spend most dayõs texting 

parents to try and encourage them to come along to events and think I may 

eventual ly end up with vibration white finger!  My house has never been so 

untidy and I often go into my bag to pull my phone out and find paint brushes 

or play dough but I wouldn't change it for anything, though a few extra 

cupboards would be nice (wouldn't it An ne!)  It is the most rewarding job 

but honesty has always been one of my qualities too and have to admit that 

it can be very challenging.  You really need to have the ability to adjust to 

the fact that unfortunately not everyone will want to see the bigger  picture 

of what you're doing which is very hard sometimes because the job offers 

so many wonderful opportunities for outreach.  But as David said a couple of 

weeks ago, if at first you don't succeed..... And I can be extremely 

stubborn!!!  
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I was in a library the other day and there was a quote from Dr Seuss which 

read òthe difference between Try and Triumph is Umphó and it made me 

smile as it is so true.  When I was young and felt a bit low, my mum always 

suggested getting a perm ð and the D r Seuss quote reminded me of this, 

although I think the days of me looking like Crystaltips may be over!  Thank 

you to everyone who has supported me, I very much appreciate it.  When I 

had to give the speech about getting the job, I asked others to step ou t of 

the boat with me and I feel so blessed to say that so many have and I am so 

grateful to them for their support and can see God's love shining through 

them. Ship Ahoy!!  

Gillian x  

Answers to the Easter  Quiz on page No 10  

1.  40 days  

2.  Chile 

3.  Mexican  

4.  No 

5.  The resurrection of Jesus  

Sunday Café News  
The children visited Empire Cinemas to watch "Trolls" 

and visited McDonalds as a post -Christmas treat at the 

end of January which they really enjoyed. We continue 

to follow the lectionary and have fun with crafts and 

games and celebrate Agape with the crèche quarterly 

which is always nice and helps the children understand 

communion.  It's always very refreshing to listen to the childrenõs' ideas 

and we always have lots of giggles over a chocolate biscui t!  If you would like 

to help at Sunday Cafe, please speak to Morag or myself.  Any help is always 

greatly appreciated.  Please keep us in your prayers as we journey together 

towards Easter and try to reflect on the Easter story with the children.  

Gillian Graham 
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THE CRECHE 
 Continues to look after the youngest of our fellowship on a Sunday, up to 5years-
lia+ėQebvėib^sbėqebėP^k`qr^ovė^cqboėqebė`efiaobkĄpė^aaobppė^kaėdlėtfqeėqebfoė`^obopė
to the small hall on the left, where they learn to play together and share together 
with the toys and also enjoy juice and biscuits. 
The crèche invited the Sunday Café to a party on the 25th February where the 
Animal Man came along as part of the entertainment and the children had the 
opportunity to handle some of the animals as can be seen from the photographs!  

 

 

Whatôs it all about? 
                                                  
               
 
                          Daniel being brave! 

 

 

 

Food 

 Food 

  Glorious Food! 
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Aghhhhhh!  
Is it safe? 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A Great time was 
had by all the 

children 
5ƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ 

the animals 
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CROSSWORD 3 SPRING EDITION 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

ANSWERS IN NEXT ISSUE OF DBN 
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        1  2  3    4  5  

6               7         

              8           

9           10             

          11               

    12                     

  13                       

14     15           16       

                      17   

18               19         

             20           

21           22            

                          

DOWN 
1.   Prophets 
2.   Judas received 30 pieces                
3.   A definite article 
4.   A religious leader 
5.   aŀǊȅΩǎ ŜȄŎƭŀƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƳō 
8.   Jesus entered Jerusalem to this 
11.  Rare 
моΦ  5.± ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǘŜǊƳŜŘ ŀǎ ΧΦ ƎǊƻǳǇΚ 
15.  A native of a North African country 
16.  Fit for human consumption 
17.  hƴŎŜ ƛƴ ΧΧΦΦ 5ŀǾƛŘΩǎ Ŏƛǘȅ 
20.  African wildebeest 

 

ACROSS 
6.   ¢Ƙƛǎ ŎƛǘȅΩǎ ǿŀƭƭǎ ŦŜƭƭ Řƻǿƴ 
7.   The Roman soldiers cast lots for this 
9.   Small wooded area  
10. A beetle revered by the Egyptians 
12. Jesus robes became like this 
мпΦ DƻƭƛŀǘƘ ǿŀǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŀǊƳȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ΧΚ   
18.  Large sea west of India 
19.  Good golfers replace this 
21.  A centre piece of the Church 
22.  Swine is considered this to the Jews 

 



Lunch Club News 
Hi Folks, 
The lunch club is continuing to serve both church 
members and others within the community on 
^iqbok^qbėCofa^vĄpė^kaėtbėe^sbė_bbkėpbbfkdėnrfqbė^ė
few new faces lately which has been encouraging. We 
are most grateful to all who have donated biscuits 
and also red and white pasta sauces as this enables us to keep our 
costs down, please continue to give us this support. 
However with the increasing cost of living, it has been necessary to 
raise the price by 50p, to £2.00 to maintain the quality of the meals 
that we serve. This is the first rise in the six years that we have 
been operating and we hope to maintain this for as long as possible. 
       

Many Thanks Sheila, Bill and Annie  
 

SAFEGUARDING UPDATE 

The Protection of Vulnerable Groups (PVG) Scheme 
Over the last six months, members of the PVG scheme have been attending volunteer 
refresher training and I am pleased to say that the majority of our volunteers have now 
attended.  Training is mandatory and occurs every three years.  This ensures that all 
volunteers are up to date with safeguarding protocols and procedures.  The Kirk Session 
will undergo training soon. 
 
The PVG Scheme is managed and delivered by Disclosure Scotland.  Disclosure Scotland 
are in the process of contacting PVG scheme members to ensure that if they are no 
longer doing regulated work, they must advise Disclosure Scotland directly.  This is to 
ensure that their membership of the PVG scheme ceases.  I have already been 
contacted by Disclosure Scotland and presume that you may also have been 
approached. 
Can I just remind everyone that a set of Safeguarding Handbooks is in the bright pink 
box file under the pigeon holes in the Welcome Area and can be used by anyone with 

a safeguarding query?       Anne McKellar 
Safeguarding Co-Ordinator.  
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Words 

A few weeks ago, in a sermon about the turn of the year, Revd. David Clark 

spoke of new starts and the state of the world, David quoted two separate 

readings and it has been suggested that they be shared through the magazine: 

From an electronic Christmas card, to the background of magnificent ówinter 

wonderlandô photographs, these words appeared on the screen: 

¶ If you have food in the fridge, clothes on your back and a roof over your 

head ï then you are richer than 75% of the worldôs population 

¶ If you have money in the bank and in our wallet and you have a dish 

somewhere to keep your loose change ï then you are among the top 8% 

of the worldôs wealthy 

¶ If you woke up this morning with more health than illness ï then you are 

more blessed than the one million who will not survive the week 

¶ If you have never experienced battle, or the loneliness of imprisonment, 

or the agony of torture, or the pangs of starvation ï then you are ahead 

of 500 million people in the world 

¶ If you cannot attend worship of your choice without fear of harassment, 

torture or death ï then you are more blessed than 3 billion in the world 

¶ If your parents are still alive, and they are still married to each other ï 

then you are very rare, even in Britain 

¶ If you can hold up your head and have a smile on your face and be truly 

thankful, then count yourself blessed ï the majority of people can but 

most donôt 

¶ If you can hold someoneôs hand or hug them or just touch them on the 

shoulder ï then you are blessed because you can offer the healing touch 

¶ If you can read this message you are doubly blessed that someone was 

thinking of you ï and you are more blessed than 2 billion who canôt read 

 

 
EDITORS NOTE 

 

In our lives we take a lot for granted without even thinking, we flick a switch and expect 

the light to come on, we turn on the tap and expect clean water to flow. So in the cold 

light of day when you stop and digest the words above, let them flow into your heart and 

give thanks to God for what you have, in comparison to those who are suffering! 
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On that same day David also read verses for the New Year by the modern 

hymn-writer Christopher Idle: 

 

Now is the time, the time of God's favour, 

promise and hope for a people restored; 

let us repent, and turn back to the Saviour, 

truly to welcome the year of our Lord! 

 

This is the day of Jesus' arrival; 

here in the desert, the threshold of home. 

After earth's longings comes heaven's revival; 

God, make us ready this day as you come! 

 

Here is the hour, the hour of salvation; 

learn the new song for new people to sing: 

risen from death is the Source of creation; 

lift up your heads for the hour of the King! 

 

Do not delay, but come now to meet him, 

Sabbath and Jubilee joining in one; 

Christmas and Easter and Advent will greet him; 

see a fresh universe rise to the Son! 
 
  
 
 

ANSWERS TO WINTER CROSSWORD 
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Kirk Session Snippets 
Dear friends,  

Two exciting things to look forward to - firstly is our invite as a 

congregation to witness the Baptism of Grace Maureen Morrison at 

Faifley Church on the 12 th of March .  Ruth and Steven are keen that as 

many of us as possible witness the Baptism and have invited ourselves 
and Abbotsford.  We had to ask permission from Dumbarton 

Presbytery not to open Dalmuir Barclay Church that day. 

Permission was granted and now arrangements are well under 

way to take us all to Faifley.    

The Right Rev. Dr. Russell Barr, Moderator of the Church of Scotland is 
spending a week in Dumbarton Presbytery and arrangements are 

being made throughout the area for Rev Barr and Mrs Barr to visit and 

worship.    A date for your diary then - Sunday 26th March is another 

day that we will not be having a service at Dalmuir Barclay, as we 

are worshipping at Abbotsford in a united service.   

John Godfrey our Treasurer  presented our annual accounts and the 

budget for next year.  As the elders are also the Trustees we must 

approve the accounts and the budget before they are presented to the 

congregation.   John is in his tenth year and over the years has 

presented the accounts in a fashion that we can all understand.   He is 

very gifted and uses his talent well.  Thank you, John, for all the work 
you undertake as our Treasurer.   

We had a guest speaker Stuart Sangster a consultant from the 

Stewardship and Finance Team, and it was interesting to hear some of 

the ideas he put forward to encourage our Christian Giving of Time 

Talent, and Resources (money).   

One easy decision at the Kirk Session meeting was getting the 

agreement from everyone to dispose of the big printer which is not 

used.   
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For a one month trial period , we are going to move the spare seats 

at the front of the Sanctuary to the rear of Sanctuary, so that no one is 

looking at the backs of the spare seats.  Sometimes there are things 

brought to either ÍÙ ÁÔÔÅÎÔÉÏÎ ÏÒ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ÅÌÓÅȭÓ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÍÕÓÔ ÄÉÓÃÕÓÓ 

and make decisions upon and this was the case with the chairs.   If 
there is anything on your mind that you think we could try but you 

ÄÏÎȭÔ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÍÅÎÔÉÏÎ ÉÔ - please do!  

 

Let us Pray  

Lord Jesus, just as you called the first disciples to follow 
you, you have also called us. 
VlrėhkltėIloaėpljbqfjbpėfqĄpėe^oa)ėsbovėe^oaėcloėrp)ėifcbė
throws different challenges and sometimes we forget that no 
matter what we face, we are not alone, and that you are 
with us. 
Living God, Bless the week ahead, J^vėfqĄpė`e^iibkdbpėklqė
overwhelm us, Circumstances not discourage us, and in all 
things may we remember, you are with us in our journeying, 
Your love is our fuel, your word is our guide, today and 
always. 
Hear our prayer for our friends and family we know who 
are struggling or dealing with ill health. 
Loving God we pray for our Locum David, for our Interim 
Moderator Robert, for Ruth, Steven and Grace and for all our 
church family as we journey together in the footsteps of 
Jesus.   
Heavenly Father, we walk together as brothers and sisters in 
Christ, bless each one of us today and always.  Amen 
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Property Committee News  

The fellowship area is looking very smart since the wall 

panelling had a couple of coats of varnish.   The panelling was 

getting very tired looking and above the radiators had actually 

turned white and streaky in places.  Not pleasant on the eye 

at all!   Bill sanded the panels down then applied two coats of 

ǎŀǘƛƴ ŦƛƴƛǎƘ ǾŀǊƴƛǎƘΦ  LǘΩǎ ǾŜǊȅ Ǌƛch looking, I hope you agree! 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǇǊƻōƭŜƳ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ Ƙƻǘ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǘŀƴƪΧ   ¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǇǇŜŀǊǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƭŜŀƪ ƻŦ ǎƻƳŜ 

sorts, we have had three people checking over all the pipe connections and none of 

them are loose.  A new cylinder is needed and we are fortunate to have one donated 

to us, for which we are very grateful.   This will reduce the cost by a considerable 

amount as we have been quoted £785.00 for a new cylinder and labour.  

As you can see from the quote above maintenance costs and repairs can and do cost a 

ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǿŜ Řƻ ŀǎ ƳǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ Ψƛƴ ƘƻǳǎŜΩ ǿŜ Ƴǳǎǘ ōǳŘƎŜǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

upkeep of the building and the grounds.   Doing a lot of the work ourselves has saved 

ǳǎ ƘǳƴŘǊŜŘǎ ƻŦ ǇƻǳƴŘǎΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ ŘƻΦ    ! ƴŜǿ ƭƛƎƘǘ ƛǎ needed out 

in the car park and that must be done by an electrician.  I wrote in the last DBC News 

that we were looking at the floor in the Sanctuary being sanded and re-sealed.   I also 

said that a feasibility study into our heating and water system was going to be done. 

Discussions are continuing for having this work done on the floor and the boiler. As 

they are both high capital and maintenance costs they have to be carefully considered.  

The car park bays have had their first tidy up of the year.  A few cracks are beginning 

to show in an area at the back end of the car park on the tarmac.   

! ǿŜŜ ǎǘƻǊȅΦΦ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǘǊǳŜΧ L ƎŜǘ ŀ ǇƘƻƴŜ ŎŀƭƭΦΦ [ƛȊΣ L ƘŀǾŜ ŀ Ƴŀƴ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƘƻ 
has some spare paint which is still hot and he has offered to paint the white lines in the 
ŎŀǊ ǇŀǊƪΦ    L Řǳƭȅ ŀǊǊƛǾŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ  ¸ƻǳƴƎ Ƴŀƴ ǎŀȅǎ άL ƘŀǾŜ ǎǇŀǊŜ Ǉŀƛƴǘ ȅƻǳ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ 
ǿƛƭƭ Ǉŀƛƴǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛƴŜǎ ŀƴŘ L ǿƻƴΩǘ ŎƘŀǊƎŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǘƛƳŜΦΦ  Ƨǳǎǘ Ǉŀȅ ŦƻǊ Ǉŀƛƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ Řƻ 
it all now.   OK I say If you can paint all the lines for £50 -ϻтр ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ Řƻ ƛǘΦ   bƻǇŜ 
ƘŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ Řƻ ǘƘŀǘΗΗΗΣ ŜǾŜƴ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ƘŜ ǿŀƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ǳǇ ǎǇŀǊŜ ǇŀƛƴǘΦ  {ƻΣ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ 
ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ǿŜǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛǘ ŦƻǊ ϻмллΣ L ǎŀȅ hƪ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ Ǉŀȅ ȅƻǳ ϻмллΧ  bƻ ƘŜ 
ŎŀƴΩǘ Řƻ ǘƘŀǘ ŜƛǘƘŜǊΦΦ IŜ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ   ϻмΦрл Ǉ ǇŜǊ ŦƻƻǘΦ   Yup, per foot.  He would do five 
lines, only one of our parking bays for £100..   We have seven parking bays.  You can 
imagine my answer.. ΗΗΗ  IŜ ƭŜŦǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǇƻƛƴǘΦ   LǘΩǎ ŀ ǿŜŜ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜ 
of how much money we save by doing a lot of work ourselves.    P.S. he 
ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ŎŀǎƘ ŦƻǊ the work- payment by card only.  
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    TWO VERY SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

There will be no worship at Dalmuir Barclay on the two 

Sundays below  

 

Sunday 12th  March.    Baptismal Service for Grace Morrison  

Ruth and Steven have invited us all to witness the baptism of Grace  into 

the church family of God on Sunday 12th March at Faifley Church, Service  
beginning at 11.00am.   As Grace will be growing up and coming along to our 
church as well as Abbotsford, Ruth ÁÎÄ 3ÔÅÖÅÎ ÆÅÅÌ ÉÔȭÓ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÆÏÒ 
ÔÈÅÍÓÅÌÖÅÓȟ 'ÒÁÃÅ ÁÎÄ ÕÓ ÁÓ Á ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÂÅ ×ÉÔÎÅÓÓÅÓ ÔÏ 'ÒÁÃÅȭÓ 
baptism.   As you all know, we the congregation make a promise to welcome, 
love, encourage and support children and their families on their Christian 
journey.  We are arranging a bus and if you would like to go on the bus 
please add your name to the list in the fellowship area.   

 

Sunday 26th  March .      Visit of the Moderator of the General Assembly  

A united service of all the Clydebank Churches is taking place in 
Abbotsford Church on Sunday 26 th  March., Service beginning at 
11.00am.   The Right Rev. Dr. Russell Barr, Moderator, will be preaching 
during the service.   We are invited to attend and I hope that as many of you 
as possible will want to go to this special service.  The Moderator visits each 
presbytery once every ten years, so it is a special week for us.    

If you are unable to attend this service, there are services in other areas 
throughout the presbytery during the week that you are all welcome to 
attend.  I shall print out all the arrangements shortly.   

The Moderator is visiting Dumbarton Presbytery 25th March ɀ 3rd April.   

Liz Stewart. (Session Clerk)  
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Dalmuir Barclay Register  
 

DEATHS 

 Mrs Irene Bowman,                 Hillview Nursing Home 
                                            (Previously 51 Erskine View Old Kilpatrick). 
 
 Mr Alex Payne,                           Greenlaw Grove Care 
                                   (Previously 67 Colonsay Drive, Newton Mearns). 
 
 Mr Tom Dickson,                       Hillview Nursing Home 
                                         (Previously 3 Kilpatrick Court, Old Kilpatrick). 
 
 Mrs Mary White,                        Hillview Nursing Home  
                                                (Previously 12d Ellinger Court, Dalmuir). 
 
!ǎ ǿŜ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƴŘǎ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ ǿƘƻ ǎŀƛŘ Ψ/ƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƳŜ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ 

ŀǊŜ ǿŜŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ L ǿƛƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜǎǘΩ Ƴŀȅ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘǎ ōŜƭƻǿ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ƻƴ 

their behalf that He will give Peace and Love to those who mourn. 

Goodbye my Family 
My life has passed, 

I loved you all to the very last 
Weep not for me, but courage take. 

Love each other for my sake 
For those you love donõt go away, 
They walk beside you every day. 

 

We note the passing of Sandy Harold after a long illness and whom will be greatly 
missed by many people. A stalwart of Clydebank Churches Together and a frequent 
preacher in our pulpit over the years. !ǎ ŀ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴ ǿŜ ŀǎƪ ŦƻǊ DƻŘΩǎ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ 
upon Joan his wife and her extended family in our prayers. 
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1st DALMUIR GIRLSô BRIGADE COMPANY 

The Company at the moment is made up of 9 Explorers 

and 9 Juniors and they have been learning for their badge 

work, which for the Explorers is óA focus on Animalsô 

and the Animal Man came along one evening and spoke 

to the girls about the animals that he had brought that 

night, a snake, rat tortoise rabbit, guinea pig and bearded dragon. The 

girls were allowed to handle some of these animals and ask lots of 

questions about them and how to care for them. 

They have also been hearing the story of Noahôs Ark and all the 

different animals and then the story of The Lost Sheep (more animals) 

The Junior sectionôs Spiritual badge work centred on Friendship, 

learning the importance of family life, having good friends, making 

the right decisions and not just following the crowd. Service, learning 

about the Dogs Trust and how they look after the dogs in their care 

(more animals again) For the Educational part of their work, they 

learnt about different animals e.g. a shark and they completed a quiz 

at the end of each lesson. The Physical part saw them skipping, and 

on the 22nd Feb. they had a sponsored Skip and Sing fundraiser, 

skipping for six minutes and singing six choruses.  

So with the exception of having to raise much needed funds the 

Company is flourishing, however if you did not sponsor any of the 

girls at the time of their fundraiser, you can still help by making a 

donation which any of the officers will be only too happy to receive. 

The girls will now be concentrating in preparing for their Annual 

Display, which will be held on the Friday 12th May 2017. Make a 

note of this in your diary! 
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²I!¢Ω{ hbΚ 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Annual Stated Meeting will be on Sunday the 17th March 2017. Find out 

where our income comes from and where it goes under the stewardship of 

the Trustees 

Palm Sunday Service 9th April 2017  
 

HOLY WEEK 
TbėglrokbvėtfqeėGbprpėqeolrdeėqebėtbbhėib^afkdėqlėEfpėab^qeėą+ė>kaė

Resurrection 
 

Monday 10th April  (Abbotsford Church) Walking with Jesus to the Cross. 

In the Sanctuary 7.30pm 

Tuesday 11th April (Dalmuir Barclay) Walking with Jesus to the Cross.  

In the Sanctuary 7.30pm 

Wednesday 12th April (Abbotsford) Walking with Jesus to the Cross. 

In the Sanctuary 7.30pm 

Thursday 13th April  (Dalmuir Barclay) Walking with Jesus to the Cross. 

Worship with Communion in the Sanctuary 7.30pm 

Friday 14th April  (Dalmuir Barclay) Waiting at the Cross. 

Worship in the Sanctuary at 2.00 ï 2.30pm 

Silent prayer 2.30 ï 3.00pm 

Saturday 15th April  (Dalmuir Barclay) Waiting at the Tomb. 

Meeting room 9.30am (followed by breakfast) 

Easter Sunday Service 16th April 2017 

Welcoming the Risen Christ 11.30am 

Come and join us throughout the week 
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COMMUNION SERVICES 
 

MAUNDY THURSDAY 13TH APRIL 2017 @ 7.00PM 
SUNDAY 4TH JUNE 2017 @ 11.30AM 

SUNDAY 3RD SEPTEMBER 2017 @ 10.00AM 
 

SHARING IN COMMUNION FROM THE COMMON CUP, AVAILABLE 
FOR ALL WHO WISH TO DO SO  



Friday Night at the Movies on Friday 28th April at 7pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During World War II, an American 
Navy nurse named Nellie Forbush arrives on an island in the South Pacific where 
she quickly falls in love with Emile de Becque, while everyone around them is 
concerned with the war.   
South Pacific is a Rodgers and Hammerstein musical well known for its score of 
ǎƘƻǿ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǿŜǊŦǳƭ Ψ{ƻƳŜ 9ƴŎƘŀƴǘŜŘ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎΩ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƛƳǎƛŎŀƭ 
Ψ²ŀǎƘ ¢Ƙŀǘ aŀƴ wƛƎƘǘ hǳǘǘŀ aȅ IŀƛǊΩΦ Lǘϥǎ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭƭȅ ŎƘŜŜǊȅ ŦƛƭƳ ǎƻ ǿƘȅ 
not join Nellie and the Events Team as we surf the waves and have a good old 
sing-a-long. Optional dress grass skirts and beach wear. 
Tickets: - £3 (includes chocolate ice).      

Coming Soon ς Very Soon our 

Auction of Talents 

The much anticipated Auction of Talents has yet to be 
calendared but we wanted to give you plenty of time 
to think about what you could offer for this event. It 
may be something along lines of offering to bake, 
handyman tasks, babysitting, gardening, shopping or 
offering a trip out. These of course are only a few 

suggestions and we are of course never disappointed by the generosity of our talented 
congregation and bidders at this event. So get thinking about tasks you would like to 
see at the auction and tasks you could offer. If you have any thought/ideas you would 
like to discuss further please contact a member of the Events Team: - (Janice Dinning, 
Morag Watson, Anne Findlay, Anne McKellar or Rosemary Richardson). Information on 
date and format will follow shortly. 

Events Team. 
 

9ŘƛǘƻǊΩǎ bƻǘŜΦ bƻǿ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ !ƴƛǘŀ aŀƴƴƛƴƎ όŀōƻǾŜύ of Bargain Hunt as the auctioneer, 
ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǘƘŀǘ ōŜ ŀ ŎƻǳǇΗ 
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I regret that unfortunately my plea for a response to the question asked of you the 

reader, in the last edition: óWhy is the Church an important part of your life in 

todayôs society?ô resulted in no one taking the challenge to share their thoughts 

on this topic. On page 12 Gillian quoted that she could be extremely stubborn! 

And so taking a leaf out of her book, I am asking once again the above question! 

 

The pages of this magazine can always be filled by picking up information from 

various sources on the internet, and this can be enlightening, interesting and 

thought provoking, but it is not local, so can I ask another way forward, can I 

have volunteers prepared to have an informal chat? It does not need to be on the 

above question but perhaps a chat reminiscing on times gone byééé óDo you 

remember?ô éé. 

 

I know there is a wealth of collective memories within the church and in life in 

general so again please speak to me. If back in the time of Jesus people had not 

spoken with one another and the scribes had not recorded those stories there 

would not have been a bible today. 

 

So if you are prepared to help me, please speak to me some Sunday after the 

Service or alternately phone me at 0774 0244105 or 0141 952 1701 or e-mail me 

at bill.russellj@ntlworld.com  

 

The closing date for the next edition will be 21st May 2017 

 
 

  Bill Russell 
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